
Skyview Home and School Association 
Monthly Meeting Agenda 

 
 
Date: Thursday, December 2, 2021, at 6:30 PM  
Place: Library at Skyview Upper Elementary School, 4001-B Eagleville Road, Eagleville, PA  
19403 & Via Zoom 
Zoom Link: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88305443728?pwd=VlVqQ3lGSnVrdnk5UUdDc1ZEZmFLZz09 
 
 
Attendants: Kelly Arnone, Regina Santangelo, Kate Dougherty, Jenn Zavertnick, Patrick Qin. 
Virtual attendees: Kate Pack, Gina Stover, Nicole Berical, Semira Perdue, Reba Mann 
 

I. Principal’s Report 
 

a. The November shoe drive with the Blast club students was successful. 
 

b. Students are being recognized every Friday for receiving Pillarific awards.  
 

c. The school is gearing up for the 12/15 December Music Concert. There will be a 
school-day performance for the students only from 1:00 to dismissal time. - The 
performance for families will be that evening in the Arcola auditorium.  
 

d. The winter holiday party is at the end of the month. Teachers gave very positive 
feedback. As a reminder, there is no food allowed in the classroom or as take-
home gifts.parents 

 
II. Presidents’ Report 

 
a. The Virtual Cooking Event is this weekend—The event will take place on 

December 3rd (6:30-8:30 PM) & December 4th (2:30-4:30 PM). There are 11 
families registered for 12/3 and 7 families registered for the Saturday event.  
 

b. The winter  class parties will take place on 12/23, from 1:45-2:30 PM.  
 

c. Lunchroom Volunteers  
● There are not many volunteers signing up for lunch duty. In an effort to 

increase the amount of lunchroom volunteers, some ideas were 
introduced. 

● There could be a revision to the lunchroom sign-up page. The length of 
the volunteer shift may be time-prohibitive for some potential volunteers. 
The suggestion was to change the sign-up to include 30-minute shifts. 
Kelly Arnone was going to follow up with Michele Isbrecht to discuss 
revisions to the page.  

● There was also a request for Nicole to share the new eating locations for 
the different teams. 

● The subject of recruiting more male help, maybe in the lunchroom, or 
other events, was briefly discussed.   

 



d. The plan for the Outdoor Ice Skating Event at Spring Mountain has some 
roadblocks. Logistical issues may prevent that from happening this year. We are 
currently looking for outdoor social events - Brainstorming for the spring included 
Mini-Golf.  
 

III. Vice Presidents’ Report 
 
a. Further efforts to get as many families signed up as possible was discussed.It is 

still a struggle to get families signed up as part of their classrooms. It is 
particularly cumbersome for the Homeroom parents with regards to teacher gift 
collections and party needs.  

 
b. Yearbook update from Amy Smith: If we want the yearbook to arrive by 5/20 

everything will need to be submitted a month ahead of time.  
 

IV. Secretary’s Report 
 
a. Approved November’s Meeting Minutes 

 
V. Treasurer’s Report 

 
a. Strong Day was a solid fundraiser. 

 
b. With regards to reimbursing the Homeroom parents for the class parties: - There 

are folders created for parents to upload receipts and get reimbursed. They can 
also email me copies of receipts (PDF preferred, picture OK) and the 
reimbursement from as well. 
 

c. The following link allows homeroom parents to view instructions and download 
reimbursement form.  

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1A3inHGYa62FWxIz22NRjbu099q9SHccr?usp
=sharing 

 
VI. Old Business 

 
a. MCC Update-  

 
● There is ongoing discussion on how to revise Konstella to increase multi-

school compliance and ease of use. 
● b. The MCC Treasurer reported that every H&S should have a P.O. Box 

set up because they don’t want cash coming into the office and staying 
overnight. Each school principal can come up with a plan with H&S board 

● c. Art Goes to School - $480 Came out of our budget 
 

b. SEA Update - Reba Mann 
They have a big social event this Saturday at the Variety Club Holiday Lane 6:30 
12/4 - Tickets can be bought on site, and there are no longer on-line purchases. 
 

c. School Board Update - No update  
 

VII. New Business 



 
a. The Counseling Office (Beth VanBuren) is sponsoring Community Service Day 

on Wednesday, December 22. The students will be making cards for local 
hospitals. Four volunteers are needed at noon (12-2:30 - Conference room) to 
read through cards to check for appropriateness before they go to the hospital.  
Home & School provided the cardstock for students to make the cards for the  
hospital patients. The four volunteers needed have been filled.  

 
b. There will be Career Day on Friday, April 1, 2022. Home & School really needs 

someone to chair the committee and lead this event.  Mrs. Berical said that she 
will add it to her newsletter.  

● Presenters are able to come in this year. Home & School should start 
promoting the event. There can be up to 65 presenters.  

● It was suggested that we invite retirees from Shannondel and other local 
facilities to come to Career day as presenters. Home & School will reach 
out to Beth VanBuren who is the point person for this event, to see about 
inviting retirees to present. Mrs. Berical will check to see if retirees need 
clearances.  

 
 
Next SVHS Meeting: Thursday, January 6, 2022, at 6:30 PM in person @ Skyview Library & Via 
Zoom 
 

 


